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Summary of proposed change 

Changes to aircraft weight and balance 
requirements 

Consultation draft - CAO 100.7 

April 2018 
Introduction 

This consultation draft outlines minor changes to the permitted variation of the centre of gravity 
(CG) limit of rotorcraft and the calibration requirements for weighing scales in Civil Aviation 
Order 100.7. 

Purpose and scope of the proposed amendments 

The current calibration requirements specified in CAO 100.7 are unnecessarily restrictive. They 
state weighing scales must have been calibrated: 

• by the manufacturer or by a laboratory that is accredited with the National Association
of Testing Authorities (Australia) or a similar national accreditation body that is a
member of the International Laboratory Accreditation Cooperation

• within a period of 1 year before the weighing of any aircraft.

For those who carry out the calibration, CASA has been providing additional flexibility via 
exemptions (see current exemption CASA EX73/17). This amendment would incorporate the 
intent of the exemptions into the CAO. CASA also proposes to extend the calibration 
requirement to 2 years or to the calibration period recommended by the manufacturer, whichever 
is shorter. 

This amendment would also correct an error that was introduced in a previous amendment to 
the CAO. The previous amendment changed the requirement to create a new load data sheet 
following changes to the empty weight CG for rotorcraft, from the lesser of the specified CG 
limits to the greater of the limits. This amendment would revert to the former requirement, i.e. the 
load data sheet must be renewed for a rotorcraft if the empty weight CG has changed by more 
than 10 mm or 10% of the maximum permissible centre of gravity range, whichever is the lesser 
(see paragraph 6.3 (b) (ii)). 

Finally, this amendment adds a note to allow readers to find appropriate guidance for weight 
control methods. 

Impact on industry 

Most of the changes are machinery in nature and will not have an impact on industry. However, 
the change of time between calibration intervals is expected to reduce burden on industry. 
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Regulation impact statement 

The Office of Best Practice Regulation (OBPR), assessed that the proposed amendment will 
have a minor or machinery impact and that no further analysis in the form of a Regulation 
Impact Statement was required 
(OBPR ID: 20549). 

Closing date for comment 

CASA will consider all comments received as part of this consultation process and incorporate 
changes as appropriate. Comments on the Civil Aviation Order 100.7 Amendment Instrument 
2018 (No. 1) should be submitted through the online response form by close of business 19 April 
2018. 
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